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Concord Hospital  
multi-storey car park

Works notice — August 2024

P3 Car Park

Road works on Hospital Road
A small section of Hospital Road will be impacted 
for approximately four months from Monday 19  
August 2024, while construction works occur  
to install a roundabout near the P3 staff car park 
and the future multi-storey car park. 

From Wednesday 11 September to Thursday 31 
October 2024, this section of Hospital Road will be 
restricted to a single lane, with traffic controllers 
managing traffic throughout the day. A boom gate 
and traffic lights will be in use overnight. 

Staff are advised to access the P3 car park  
via Gate 4 on Nullawarra Ave while Hospital Road  
Gate 2 access is closed from 30 July to early 
November 2024. 

The pedestrian footpath will be reduced to one side 
of Hospital Road near the works to protect people 
passing the construction activities. 

These works will have no impact on access to the 
Emergency Department.

Key impacts

•	 Hospital Road restricted to a single lane, with 
one-way access managed by traffic controllers. 

•	 At night, traffic will be managed with a boom gate 
and traffic lights. 

•	 No access to P3 car park via Hospital Road 
•	 Pedestrian footpath reduced to one side of 

Hospital Road 
•	 Increase of construction traffic

If you need further information, please email  
SLHD-ConcordRedevelopment@health.nsw.gov.au 
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